
On April 15, 2024, the Texas Lottery Commission (Commission) received from Kimberly Kiplin, 

an attorney retained by All Saints Texas LLC, a licensed bingo distributor, the following request 

for a bingo advisory opinion: 

 

May a licensed bingo distributor receive or “take back” bingo equipment or bingo supplies 

from a licensed authorized organization (not a licensed manufacturer or another licensed 

distributor)? If so, under what circumstances may a licensed bingo distributor “take back” 

bingo equipment or supplies? 

 

Pursuant to Texas Occupations Code, Section 2001.059(b), the Commission will respond to the 

request in writing no later than 60 days from our receipt of this request (June 14, 2024). 

 

The Commission welcomes comments on the pending request from any interested person. 

Comments may be submitted to Tyler Vance, Assistant General Counsel, by mail at Texas Lottery 

Commission, P.O. Box 16630, Austin, Texas 78761-6630; by facsimile at (512) 344-5189; or by 

email at legal.input@lottery.state.tx.us. Comments must be received within 30 days of the date of 

the request to be considered. 

 

The tracking number for this request is 2024-0415-0002. Please refer to this number when 

corresponding with the Commission about this matter. 

 


